
  
 Department of Energy 
 Western Area Power Administration 

Rocky Mountain Customer Service Region 
P.O. Box 3700 

 Loveland, CO  80539-1580 
 

 
 
Mr. Jason E. Frisbie 
General Manager/CEO 
Platte River Power Authority 
2000 East Horsetooth Road 
Fort Collins, CO  80525-5721 
 
Dear Mr. Frisbie: 
 
Thank you for submitting Platte River Power Authority's (Platte River) Integrated Resource Plan 
(IRP) to the Western Area Power Administration (WAPA). The IRP has been reviewed and 
approved and will be effective until July 1, 2025. Data from WAPA's customers will be 
consolidated and included in an annual report provided to Congress and others summarizing 
customers' accomplishments in fulfilling the requirements of the Energy Policy Act of 1992. 
 
Section 905.23 of the Energy Planning and Management Program (EPAMP) as amended 
effective July 21, 2008, facilitates public review of customers' IRPs by requiring that a 
customer's IRP be posted on its publicly available website or on WAPA's Web site. Platte River 
has and will continue to post an electronic copy of the IRP on its website and WAPA 
acknowledges its compliance with EPAMP's IRP posting requirement. 
 
WAPA's Energy Services website (https://www.wapa.gov/EnergyServices/Pages/energy-
services.aspx) provides extensive information on integrated resource planning and reporting 
requirements. 
 
If you have any questions or require assistance in implementing PRPA’s IRP, please do not 
hesitate to contact Robert Scrivner at (970) 461-7322 or rscrivner@wapa.gov.  For purposes of 
annual reporting, PRPA’s next annual progress report will be due by July 1, 2021.   
 
      Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
      David Neumayer 
      Vice President of Power Marketing 

Rocky Mountain Region 
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